
The two teachers still have classes until June 9. Right now, they 
are doing a lot of testing. For Cora, this testing is crucial for 

deciding who will need her for remedial help next year. They have 
been enjoying record-breaking high temperatures after a long 

winter. They are also glad to have the return of daylight. Living so 
far north has definitely been an adventure. 

Caleb was informed by CEF of Maryland that there was little 
for him to do for them over the summer, so he is thrilled to 
have the opportunity to return to Waynesboro and work at 

Good News Camp all summer long. He will be such an asset 
as he is willing to help wherever he is needed and brings many 

years of experience to the job. It will be nice to have him at 
home for the summer as well. 

Jacob still really loves his work and home in Towson. It will be an 
adjustment for him living alone again after having Caleb there for 
the last few months, but he enjoys the adventure. He still plays 

bass guitar at his church most Sundays, and he goes to the 
young adult fellowship each Friday night. 

Olivia is home for a short time before she begins her internship 
in South Dakota. She finished the school year well and even 

won an award for outstanding junior engineering student. She 
is happy to have some time to rest and relax before a busy 

summer. She will fly back to Texas on May 25 and then spend 
two days driving up to Rapid City. We are glad to have family 

she can stay with along the way.  
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We really enjoyed going to the national conference. We were able 
to see many people we hadn’t seen in years. We loved the 

fellowship and the setting in the beautiful mountains.

Now that we are back, camp preparation has really gotten busy. 

There is a lot to do to prepare the property itself, the army of 
volunteers, and the programming details. We are so thankful for the 
volunteer groups that came on workdays. Much was accomplished. 


